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Staff hiring update

As your Session seeks to fill open ministry positions over the coming months, we are committed to
providing monthly updates to keep our congregation informed on our progress. At a minimum, we plan to
do this on the first Sunday of every month during morning worship services and in our “Redeemer Life”
newsletter. As is the nature of any hiring process, the information we have to share month to month might
vary but regardless we will share as much as we are able on the process and how things are progressing.
There are currently (3) open positions that the session is working to fill in the coming months: a youth
ministry leader, an associate pastor and a worship music director.

Youth Ministry Leader

This role is intended to be a full-time position that, among other responsibilities, will focus primarily on
teaching and discipling middle school, high school, and college-age students through formal studies,
events and activities. We are open to filling this role with either an ordained or non-ordained person. The
job posting for our youth ministry leader position went live early June and is posted on both Redeemer's
website as well as numerous other posting locations around the country. As interested candidates reach
out, the search committee acts as the first point of contact and provides an initial screening interview.
Promising candidates will ultimately be handed off from this committee to the session for more formal
interviews and/or approval. While there has been some interest already, no candidates have advanced past
initial screening as of yet. If any of you know of a name we should consider for this role, please speak to
any of the search committee members (Tyler VanRee, Marty & Keri Huizenga or Laurel Delange). Thank
you for your continued prayers for this open position.

Worship Music Director

Session is also giving attention to our worship music leadership. Music and singing are an important aspect
of our worship, and we want to continue to see this part of worship grow and flourish. We have convened
a Music Ministry Planning Team to evaluate our current resources and needs and how best to address
medium- and longer-term music ministry. The first meeting produced a helpful analysis, and we plan to
meet multiple times in July to define the staffing roles that will inform our search process. Our interim
leadership is provided by the pianists. Rebecca Braam coordinates our vocalists and David Entingh is
leading AV. Be sure to thank them. We will keep you posted on the progress.

Associate Pastor

Finally, is the open Associate Pastor position. Session has begun discussions on this role will formalize the
job description and authorize a search committee in the next few weeks. More details will be forthcoming
as this process gets underway.
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As members, you can help during this time. God has already chosen those who will fill these roles and serve
our church in this way, so please pray that God moves these next staff members hearts towards Redeemer
and pray that God would lead us to those He has already chosen for us. Session also welcomes any names
or recommendations any of you might have for these open roles.

MEN’S & WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITIES

The Redeemer Weekly Bible Studies are currently on Summer Break.

Wednesday Morning Bible Study

The Wednesday Morning Women'’s Bible Study is now off for the Summer. If you are interested in knowing
more about this study and how to join us, please contact Carol Chupp at caroljean13s@gmail.com.

Wednesday Evening Bible Study

The Wednesday Evening Study is now off for the Summer. If you would like more information about this
group, please contact Karen Faber, faberkk@yahoo.com or Greta Entingh, gretaentingh@gmail.com.

Thursday Morning GROW Groups
The Thursday morning women’s Bible study, called GROW Groups is now off for the Summer. If you
have any questions, please contact Mary Bont at thisismarybont@gmail.com.

MEN’S BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITIES

Thursday Morning Men’s Bible Study

The Men's Thursday morning Bible study is now off for the summer. If you are interested in knowing
more about this study - please call or text Steve Hill 616-286-2419 or shtroubleelectric.gmail.com.




Announcements
The Lord’s Supper

Will be celebrated during the morning worship service on Sunday, July 7, 2024. Prepare your hearts as
we gather at the Lord’s table. All items served are gluten free.

Session Meeting
The Session is scheduled to meet on Tuesday, July 9 , 2024, at 6:30 p.m. in the Conference Room.

Redeemer Open House

The next Redeemer Open House will be July 14, 2024, from 12:00 pm-3:00 pm at the home of the DeBoer’s.
Visitors, new members, and guests are especially welcome and can sign up at any time as space permits.
Current members are encouraged to sign up at least a week in advance. All who wish to attend are asked
to sign up at https://tinyurl.com/RPCOHouse. Join us for a great time of fellowship and lunch!

Redeemer Praise Service

We will have our Sunday Evening Service of Praise on July 21, 2024 — as we enjoy a special evening of Praise
and Worship.

Redeemer Food and Fellowship Dinner:
Please join us for a special Food and Fellowship Dinner following the Praise Service on July 21, 2024,

Women’s Prayer Team
The Women’s Prayer Team is available to pray with any woman at any time by request. We invite you to
contact one of our members:
Sharon Dykstra - Janet Schamp -
Jess Helmus — Cobie Tenbrink

Three Opportunities for Prayer

1.) Redeemer Church has Spurgeon's version of the boiler room prayer meeting in Pastor Jeff's office every
Sunday at 8:45 a.m.

2.) An Elder of Redeemer Church is available to pray with you at the front of the sanctuary near the ramp.
Prayer requests could cover healing, wisdom, salvation for a dear friend or any situation or challenge that
you need the Lord’s help with. We are a praying church, and this is just one more way we can demonstrate
our faith and reliance on our precious Lord. Any questions, please contact Kirk Harmon,
harmonk3@comcast.net.

3.) Wednesdays at 6:30 p.m. Please join us for prayer in the Conference Room Every Wednesday. You can

also join by using the following ZOOM link: https://tinyurl.com/ROPCPrayer. If you have questions

regarding the prayer meeting, feel free to contact Kirk Harmon at 616-897-0654 or harmonk3@comcast.net.
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Get-Together At the Bras house for food

and fellowship
July 20,6:00-9:00pm

12701 McPherson St
NE, Lowel, Ml 49331




Please join us for an evening of
relaxation, good food, and fellowship
at the Suwyn’s Cottage on Silver Lake.

Thursday, July 25th ShEls Farr‘?ll E.)r‘.
from 4:30-9:00 Rockford, Michigan

49341

BBQ is on the menu, but please bring a
dish or dessert to share. BYOB (water
provided) and a Lawn chair.

Enjoy a relaxing boat ride and bring your
suit and towel if you want to swim!




Youth Group

I Timothy 4:12 Let no one despise you for your youth,
but set the believers an example in speech, in conduct, in love, in faith, in purity.

Summer 2024 Schedule:

Middle School - July 17 at Brian and Tiffany Bangma’s
High School - July 31 at Silver Lake — Suwyn’s Cottage
Combined - August 10 - SMAT with Caleb Nelson

Middle School Youth Group Volunteer Opportunity

We are excited to share that our Middle School Youth Group, currently serving approximately 24 wonderful
children in grades 6-8, we are seeking a dedicated male individual to join our team. This opportunity comes
as Caleb Nelson moves on to his next venture after faithfully serving alongside Kristen Gorlewski for the
past year.

Volunteer Responsibilities:

o Sunday Evening Meetings: Attend our gatherings every other Sunday from September to May,
between 6:00 - 8:00 pm.

e Monthly Activities: Participate in and help organize additional monthly activities.

o Devotional Leadership: Lead a brief, age-appropriate devotional during Sunday evening
meelings.

e Mentorship: Engage in meaningful conversations with the youth, offering discipleship, and
praying with and for them.

Why Volunteer with Us? Your involvement will be foundational and immensely rewarding, both for the
middle schoolers and for you. This volunteer role is vital in shaping the spiritual growth and community
connection of our youth.

Contact Information: If you feel called to serve in this capacity or would like more information, please
reach out to Kristen Gorlewski (kristengorlewski@yahoo.com or 616-648-4285).

Thank you for considering this impactful volunteer opportunity. We look forward to the possibility of you
joining our mission to nurture and guide the next generation.
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Calling all Middle ‘and: ngh School Students!
You are mwted to join Caleb on

August 10th from 3:00-7: 30pm for
airplane rides, yard games, and a cookout
at the lonia County Airport.

Don’t miss out! RSVP to Caleb at
cnelson2017@gmail.com
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Kids 5 years old-5" Grade - Find the hiding firecracker to win a prize!

| have attended Redeemer with my husband Brad for about 6
years now, and we love our church family.
After almost 6 years of teaching High School English, |
became a stay at home mom last year to take care of our
little girl, Naomi.
| look forward to serving in this position and am thankful for
the opportunity to pour back into the church community that !
has richly blessed our family.
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From the Treasurer:

Redeemer Orthodox Presbyterian Church
Treasurer's Report
July 2023 through May 2024
Jul '23 - May 24 Budget $ Over Budget
Ordinary Income/Expense
Total Income 804,303.77 747,178.67 57,125.10
Expense

Total Christian Education 7,986.74 8,983.34 (996.60)

Total Church Life 20,619.24 20,867.88 (248.64)

Total Evangelism and Discipling 4,547.50 7,333.26 (2,785.76)

Total Music and Worship 13,479.88 13,200.00 279.88
Total Office and Administration 59,962.67 63,002.61 (3,039.94)

Total Pastoral Salary 254,764.96 229,404.12 25,360.84

Total Pastoral Benefits 91,521.51 89,175.50 2,346.01
Total Payroll 85,955.81 122,850.88 (36,895.07)

Total Premises and Overhead 104,829.06 94,987.12 9,841.94
Total Denom and Presbytery Support 45,840.12 45,842.25 (2.13)
Total Mission Ministry 34,847.65 43,358.34 (8,510.69)
Total Expense 724,355.14 739,005.30 (14,650.16)
Net Ordinary Income 79,948.63 8,173.37 71,775.26
Giving toward the budget Year-to-date is over budget by $57,125. Expenses for the period are
under budget by $14, 650. At the end of May, we had a budget surplus of $71,775.
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Mission Focus -

Purposeful Pathways

Are there seemingly insurmountable challenges in Haiti? Yes. In spite of that God opens doors to
continue in His Word and work. If you would like more information, contact Deborah Benson at
admin@purposefulpathways.org . The pictures are of a funeral for a slain church member, loading bags

of food to distribute, a woman kneeling at a prayer service, an ill child who has since received medical
care, and a student at the Christian School. May God continue to protect His Word and work in Haiti.
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HAFF (Haitian American Friendship Foundation)

Redeemer recently hosted Colin and Carla Wilson to speak following a Sunday evening service. It was
heartening to hear that their mission work on the Central Plateau has been able to survive the challenges
of inflation, displacement, and hunger. While Colin and Carla are currently in the USA, they plan to
return to Haiti soon. Carla and Colin highlight the resilience and determination of the Haitian people. I
agree!! We thank God that the ministry of HAFF has been sustained while 80%+ of Christian ministries

have collapsed in this time of crisis.

MAF (Missionary Aviation Fellowship)

It was an honor to attend the commissioning ceremony of Zach Francois in Nampa, Idaho last month at
the MAF headquarters. Zach was not the only missionary being commissioned, but he was definitely my
favorite. @ Redeemer’s support of Zach has been a blessing to Zach, but more importantly it will have
exponential ramifications to the work of the kingdom in Haiti and in other international destinations.
MAF used Zach as a willing participant to forge a path so that MAF could train and commission more
indigenous pilots, mechanics, and missionaries. Though it has been challenging to figure out the legal
details, for Zach and for MAF - WOW what a great result! Zach will return to Haiti to serve, but due to the
path he has forged, others from around the world will be able to do the same. Praise God for the wonders
He has done!

i




From the Session

Dear Redeemer family,

We had our monthly stated meeting on Tuesday, June 12. We had the joy of

reviewing new member interviews and look forward to welcoming these
individuals into membership soon. We then discussed Life Groups. An ad-
hoc committee, led by Kirk Harmon, is being instituted to ensure that visitors and new members can
connect with a Life Group, as well as work to make sure we have enough Life Groups to cover the
need.

We also agreed to a motion to form an Interim Music Ministry Operations committee, led by Dick
Schamp, to access current resources, plan medium and long term staffing, and develop ongoing
music. We’re all appreciative of the extra work so many have been doing in this area already.

We agreed to review the job description for the Associate Pastor role, and hope to have that work
done quickly. The search for a Youth Leader is ongoing. Please pray for both of these roles — we don’t

know who will fill them, but our heavenly Father does!

Finally, there was discussion on filling the remainder of the term after the recent elder resignation.
One of these positions was set to end the term this year, but the other had a year remaining. Our
bylaws allow for the nomination of someone else to fill this spot, with the amount of growth we’ve
seen recently we decided it was best to take this option and nominate an ordained elder to the role.

The attendance figures are available again, many thanks to those diligently counting heads every

week.

AM Worship PM Worship
May 5, 2024 n/a n/a
May 12, 2024 312 n/a
May 19, 2024 320 195
May 26, 2024 313 145

On behalf of session,

Mark Jurries, clerk




REDEEMER CHURCH - NEW MEMBERS

June 30, 2024

Jeff Davis

After my parents’ divorce, from the age of seven I was raised by my mother in a
single parent home with my two sisters in Plymouth, Mi. We attended a Southern
Baptist Church where I was baptized when I was 8 years old. When I was 12
years old, I began objecting to church and my mother stopped making me go.
When I was 18 years old, I started working for the railroad and married my first
wife. I have two children from that marriage. My son Nathan (40) and daughter
Bridjet (36). After almost 20 years my first marriage ended in divorce. About two
years after the divorce, because my life was a big mess, I accepted an invitation
to attend a Bible study at Providence Presbyterian Church (OPC) in Manistee, MI.
It was in that Bible study that I came to know Jesus as my Lord and Savior. I was
40 years old. In the next 14 years of my life I experienced several trials, including
the marriage and divorce to my second wife, the death of my mother and older
sister, living as a single man 7 years, being able to stop working for the railroad
and do volunteer work for Jesus, and meeting and getting married to Gloria.
Gloria and I will be married for 10 years in June 2024.

Gloria Davis

I was born the third child of four to missionaries in Nigeria. I came to the U.S.
when I was five, grew up in the Christian Reformed Church. I accepted Jesus
when I was in the fifth grade. In my senior year of high school, I made a
profession of my faith. Through Rockford Community Church, the Holy Spirit
opened my eyes and heart through sermons and through the Young Adult leaders.
I learned so much and my faith really grew. I decided I wanted to be baptized
again, this time by immersion. I got married and we moved to Byron Center and
joined Corinth Reformed Church in Byron Center. My marriage ended 22 years
later. Through my separation and divorce, I found my joy and fulfillment in Jesus
Christ.



In 2013, I met Jeff. We have been married for 10 years. I'm thankful God brought
him into my life. We have been members of Cedar OPC in Jenison. We moved to
Belding a year and a half ago.

I am very thankful for my kids! My daughter lives in Florida and our son lives in
Clarksville. Through our son, we have a 4-year-old granddaughter!

Benjamin Noorman

I was born and raised in Grand Rapids and have lived my whole life in the city. I
haven’t found a reason to leave yet. I married my high school sweetheart,
Brianna, and we had our first child, Lucille May on May 11. We started attending
Redeemer in 2020.

Brianna Noorman

I was born in the Hudsonville/Jamestown area in West Michigan and grew up on
a farm. I grew up going to Hudsonville PRC and went to PR schools where I met
my husband Ben at Covenant Christian HS. We have been married for 7 years
and had our first child, Lucille May, this spring. We left the churches we grew up



in during Covid and found Redeemer online, it's been a recovery process and
Redeemer has been a very safe and healing place for us to be.

Michael Seal

I was born in Florida and my father was an SBC pastor when I was growing up. I
became Calvinistic in high school and was a Presbyterian by the time I graduated
Liberty University. I met my wife Katie in our first year of college, and we have
been married for 17 years and have 7 children: Jonathan, Haddon, Annabelle,
Lyla, Matthew, William, and Naomi. We have been members of several NAPARC
churches through the years, including two other OPCs.

Katie Seal

I was born and raised in Oregon, but have lived in Ionia, MI for the past five
years. My family attended a Baptist church throughout my childhood, and I was
taught to know, love, and obey the Lord from my earliest memories. Michael and
I got married in 2006. We, with our children, began attending Redeemer during
the summer of 2023.




Sandy Heemstra

I was raised in the Grand Rapids area, married here and then moved to Florida.
We called Florida home for 48 years before retiring back to Grand Rapids. I have
2 daughters and 3 grandchildren who live in Florida and now Texas. I now live
in Raybrook. Jim and I enjoyed 30 + years working for OPC Home Missions.

Dave Byker

I was born in Grand Rapids, MI on 8/22/1950. I moved many times with my
family as my father was a pastor. I met my wife, Roelie, in Toronto, Canada and
we were married on 4/25/1970. We have three wonderful, God-fearing sons. I
have done many things in my life but currently labor as a residential contractor,
remodeler. For the past 8-9 months, we have been abundantly blessed to be a
part of Redeemer and greatly anticipate
becoming members.

Roelie Byker

I was born in Rotterdam, The Netherlands
and immigrated to Toronto, Canada with
my family. I was raised at Second
Reformed Church in Rexdale, Ontario. I
married my one and only — a Yankee of all
things! We moved to Grand Rapids, MI on
our honeymoon and all 3 of our sons were
born here. We moved to Ripon, California
for 10 years — moving back to Michigan in
1988. I worked as an RN in Critical Care,
Acute Rehab and Medical Case
Management from 1972 - 2021 when I
retired.




Gary Burghgraef

I was born in 1968 and was baptized as an infant in the Racine (WI) Christian
Reformed Church. At the age of 5, my family moved to Toledo, OH. Our family
was members of Community Christian Reformed Church. I attended Emmanuel
Baptist Christian schools, K-12. I moved to Grand Rapids to attend Calvin College
in 1986 and have lived in West Michigan ever since. My wife, Melanie, also grew
up in Toledo and we attended the same school. We did not start dating until we
were both students at Calvin. We married in 1994 and were blessed with two
children, Chase (1998) and Morgan (2001). We were members of Calvin Christian
Reformed Church for the last 25 years and had attended there for 28. Both of our
children were baptized as infants, and we rejoice that they have professed their
faith in Jesus as well. We have been attending Redeemer for a little over a year
and really have appreciated it thus far.

Melanie Burghgraef

I was born in Toledo, OH and grew up in the Christian & Missionary Alliance. I
attended a Baptist school (pre-k through 12). I went to Calvin College and started
dating my Spouse at the end of Freshman year (we had known each other since
Jr Hi). We were married after college and have two children: Chase and Morgan.
We are now “empty nesters” and live in Rockford. I am an NP at Corewell Health.
We found Redeemer online in early 2023 and have been attending ever since.




Community

Redeemer Food Pantry

Matthew 25:35-40

35 For I was hungry, and you gave me food, I was
thirsty, and you gave me drink, I was a stranger
and you welcomed me 40 Andthe King will
answer them, ‘Truly, I say to you, as you did it to
one of the least of these my brothers, you did it to

9

me.

In June, we were blessed to serve 18 families
through the food pantry ministry. We enjoyed
having new volunteers to help as well! So many of the families that came this month had tremendous
needs and being able to help them with food and prayer was a wonderful opportunity to share Christ's
love with them. This month's food focus is Fun Summer Foods. Summer picnics and outings create
wonderful memories for families but can often be expensive and out of reach. Please consider bringing
your favorite summer foods to share this month! Perishable Summer Food and/or bread, milk, eggs,
fruit, vegetables, meat and cheese are also VERY welcome in the few days before the 13th. Please make
sure perishable items are marked "food pantry" and placed in the fridge in the church kitchen. This is a
great opportunity to get your family involved in serving! Thank you for enabling Redeemer to

continue helping an even greater number of families with critical needs and giving to them

in Jesus name. Please consider dropping donations off at the Church THIS week or coordinating with
the Hill's for pick-up or drop off of perishable items.

Helpers are also needed to serve from 9:00-11:30 Saturday July 13th to set up, serve, and clean up. You
will surely be blessed by serving through this outreach in Jesus name. Please call Steve Hill for more
information. (616) 286-2419.

Signs of underemployment in the food insecure population

70% 43% 55% 59% 59%
of food insecure wish they wish they could get are interested in are interested
respondents are could get a different job opportunities to in training to be

looking fora more hours at where they could learn new skills able to geta job
different job that their current job better use their for their in a different

pays higher wages skills or training current job field of work
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Redeemer Women's Ministry

Women's Fellowship is a group of women of different ages and life situations who desire to serve the
Lord and the women of Redeemer. Our goal is to plan 4-6 fellowship events per year which have a mix of
fun and education and equip women for spiritual growth.

We hope that our events help create new friendships between varying generations of women at
Redeemer.

We know that fun often leads to deeper conversation and connection.

It gives women an easy entry point when looking to get to know more people or be involved in our
church.

We want women to feel welcomed and comfortable and therefore served and loved by the body of Christ.
When asked to give a short profile of each member on the committee, this is what one member wrote:
Greta-knows anyone and everyone at Redeemer, making sure no one goes unnoticed

Joni- creativity through the roof and the Master of Games and icebreaker activities

Katie V- food pro and get-er-done gal

Arielle- not a problem she can't solve, master of logistics

Emily- making every detail beautiful and thoughtful

Katie N- types 8o words per minute and can strike up a conversation with anyone on just about anything.

We look forward to serving the women of Redeemer. If you have any comments or suggestions, please let
us know. We hope that we will get to meet many of you at the
women's summer event on July 25 at Duke's Lakehouse.

Also mark your calendars, we are planning a women's retreat
March 7-8 at Maranatha Bible Conference.

Joni Bras, Katie VanRee, Arielle Suwyn, Emily Paauw, Katie
Newberg, Greta Entingh




Dear Redeemer Family, X( kk% 1 / @
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I want to officially let you know that my
time leading Redeemer’s women’s ministry
has come to a close. This decision was
made over a year ago after Tom and I
attended a foster care orientation and

realized if we wanted to even think of

Mary, for your
faithful service

]
to Redeemer! , &}¥

pursuing this plan for our family I would
need to step back from leadership. Last
June I informed the Women’s Ministry
Leadership Team (WMLT) of this decision
to allow time to find and equip Redeemer’s
next women’s ministry coordinator. I
cannot tell you the comfort I have knowing

God is the same yesterday, today, and

forever, and He is just as sovereign over
the future of women’s leadership as He was in forming this ministry over the last five years.

I also have confidence in the next season of women’s ministry as it is led by co-coordinators Beth
Harmon and Jori Orr. Beth has served on the WMLT since we began talking about restructuring women’s
ministry in the fall of 2019 and Jori has quickly proved to be an asset to this team in the short time she has
served.

I believe these women with their gifts of vision, administration, and enthusiasm have been gifted to the
WMLT “for such a time as this,” and their reliance on God through prayer to help them lead is another
reason for confidence. Women’s ministry continues to grow with our church and it is still our desire to
see women use their gifts to edify the body and grow in Christ-likeness alongside one another, blessing
more than just Redeemer and overflowing into the areas of the community God has placed each of us in.

I want to thank you Redeemer for your support of women’s ministry as it re-formed to a team structure.
We have been blessed with many women who have stepped into new ministry roles, giving up their time
to serve the church. Ialso want to thank our men and the leadership of this church who have encouraged
and supported us. You have made it a joy to serve our church family in this way.

-Mary Bont



One is insight.
This Changes Everything by Jaquelle Crowe, reviewed by Keziah Beeke

When Jaquelle Crowe was 18 years old, she decided she wanted to write
a book dedicated to all young adults and teenagers to explain identity,
spiritual growth, relationships, sin etc. All important in the life of a youth
and helpful in the journey of a young Christ-follower. She makes a
special note on how kids can be influential in the life of the church. She
strongly believes and suggests that the adolescents in the church are also
useful in bringing aid to the body of Christ, no matter our age or other
differences that stop us from wanting to share our faith.

Crowe makes sure that her point gets across and openly tells her fellow
brothers and sisters in Christ that their Christian lives don't matter at
all unless they truly know God. Not just know about Him, even the
demons know about Him, but to truly know God. Jaquelle also states that
this should be our new worldview. To see everyone through the eyes of
Christ and to live a new life while learning how to love others well and
growing in our faith and walk with the Lord.

Redeemer Library

Proverbs 9:9-10 Give instruction to a wise man, and he will be still
wiser; teach a righteous man, and he will increase in learning.” The fear
of the Lord is the beginning of wisdom, and the knowledge of the Holy

I would recommend this book to anyone within the age of 10-19 because it truly answers some of the
hardest questions a teen or preteen might be struggling with, and it helps explain the importance of what

it means to follow Christ wholeheartedly.

“A book
is a gift
you can
open
again
and
again.”

~— Garrison Keillor




I Corinthians 12:12-13, 27

Servant Schedule

2 There is one body, but it has many parts. But all its many parts make up one body. It is the same
with Christ. 3 We were all baptized by one Holy Spirit. And so we are formed into one body...”” You
are the body of Christ. Each one of you is a part of it.

Preaching Schedule
July 7

AM: Rev. Jeff DeBoer

PM: Rev. Micah Ringelberg

July 14
AM: Rev. Jeff DeBoer
PM: Rev. Micah Ringelberg

July 21
AM: Dr. Joel Beeke
PM: Dr. Joel Beeke

July 28
AM: Rev. Jeff DeBoer
PM: Rev. Jeff DeBoer

July:
Elder On Call

Tyler Van Ree

Deacon of the Month
Alec DeLange
Paul Dykema

Mission Prayer Schedule
July 7

Caleb Nelson - JARS

Prayer Leader: Brian Bangma

July 14
Words of Hope
Prayer Leader: Jon Byker

July 21
Great Lakes Hub Spokes
Prayer Leader: Jim Clayton

July 28
OPC STORM
Prayer Leader: Shane Hansen

Each of you should use

WHATEVER

V2

as faithful

Greeter Schedule

July 7

AM: Dan & Katie Newberg
PM: Ben & Bri Noorman

July 14
AM: Jack & Gloria Ooestema
PM: Brad & Jori Orr

July 21
AM: Tom & Emily Paauw
PM: Jane Osborne

July 28
AM: Scott & Sue Packer
PM: Myron & Wendy Palmer

—~—

stewards of GOd S ﬂ/«%ce g \!a"\o\,\si

1 Peter 4:10



https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Romans%2010&version=ESV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Romans%2010&version=ESV

Linda
Taylor
Charles
Clive
Phoebe
Alistair
Mitchell
Madison
Karen
Thomas
Andrew
Aimee
Lucille
Gloria
Mackenzie
Khloe
Ann
Evelyn
Linda
Bradley
Lydia
Diane
Jonathan
Steve
Joel

Jon

Jeff
Arjen
Adam
Sandy

Happy Birthday to You!!

Van Otteren
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Herweyer
Suwyn
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Davis
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July 23
July 24
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July 26
July 28
July 28
July 28
July 28
July 30
July 30
July 30
July 31




